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The contractor for the 36th Avenue Road 
Construction Project will be starting on Monday, 
April 21st. 36th Avenue will be rehabilitated from 
Zachary Lane to Highway 169. This work will require 
36th Avenue to be closed to through traffic. The 
construction will be completed in 2 phases. The 
closure during Phase 1 is from Zachary Lane to the 
east entrance of Armstrong High School (map 
available on back of letter). The Phase 2 closure is 
from the east entrance of the Armstrong High School 
to Kilmer Lane. Private utility relocations for Xcel 
Energy, CenterPoint Energy, and others have started 
and will continue for the next couple of months 
along both phases of 36th Avenue to stay ahead of 
the City’s contractor, while working under traffic. 
 
Phase 2 of construction will begin on or after June 9, 
at which time the road will be closed. The road will 
be opened to traffic in Phase 1 before the contractor 
can close the road in Phase 2 to start their work in 
the roadway. Construction in Phase 1 outside of the 
roadway may continue under traffic until July. 
 
The road portion of the project is proposed to be 
complete before school starts in the fall of 2025. 
Construction will continue behind the curbs into the 
fall which may include trails, retaining walls, and 
landscaping. Construction is expected to be 
completed by November of 2025. 

 

 
Drew Bailey, of Bolton & Menk, Inc., is the 
Construction Representative and will be the primary 
contact for residents and businesses. He will be on-
site daily to inspect the construction and work with 
residents and businesses with questions or issues. 
Drew can be reached at 763.358.1045 or 
drew.bailey@bolton-menk.com 

Nick Amatuccio, of Bolton & Menk, Inc., is the 
Project Manager overseeing the construction 
process. Nick was also involved with the design of 
this project and will be able to answer most 
questions. He can be reached at 612.965.3926 or 
nickam@bolton-menk.com 

Joseph Shamla is the Project Manager for the City of 
Plymouth and will be the main contact from the City. 
He can be reached at 763.509.5541 or 
jshamla@plymouthmn.gov 
 
If you would like to learn more about the project, see 
a map of the detour, or sign up for weekly 
construction updates, please visit the project 
website. www.plymouthmn.gov/36thAvenue 
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          PROJECT PHASING MAP – PHASE 1 


